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We have worship on Sunday, September 11 at
10:00am at Christopher Gardens 

Regular worship times begin Septebmer 18 at 
8 & 10:30am

Sunday School begins - September 18 @
9:15am  - Kick off picnic after 10:30am

worship.

Bible Class begins September 18 @ 9:15am

Th
e

Trinity

Triangle

We have worship on Thursday, September 8-6:30pm 



Learn Ya Good!



September is right around the corner. September means lots of things are starting. Confirmation, committee
meetings, Men's Club, and most importantly, Sunday School.



Sunday School is a relatively new invention. Luther didn't do it, nor did the old Fathers from the early days. Non

Lutheran Americans came up with this, and we stole it (we do that sometimes). The principle is simple: In addition to
hearing the Word of God read and preached, we study the Word of God and talk about what it says as a group so

that we might better understand it. We do it as a group so we can swap stories, ideas, things we've heard, etc.



For children, this is a simple introduction to the stories of the Bible, getting them used to hearing who Abraham was,
what Moses did, David and Goliath, that kind of thing. It usefully sets the stage for Confirmation, where the students

learn what all of these stories tell us and what we're supposed to learn from them.



For adults, this is our time to strengthen our bonds between each other and explore both the history of the church (I'm
good at that part) and what a particular book means (depending on the book, I'm sometimes good at that part. Just
don't ask me about Zechariah). The Bible is a book written two thousand plus years ago to people in a very different

culture and mindset. It can be tricky to understand what we 21st century Americans are to learn from it for that
reason.



We know the basics. The Bible is the Word of God, all of it, every single syllable. We know that the Bible is there to teach
us that we are sinners, and that God works to save each and every generation from their sins. The entire Bible is about

Jesus and what He will eventually do (or did do, in the case of the New Testament).



Find the whole thing confusing? Come to Sunday School. We'll clear some of that up. The Bible leaves us with plenty of
mysteries, but one thing is clear: It is the Word of God, and it is there to teach us and guide us just as much as it did

Luther, Walther, St. John, Moses, and all the saints throughout the ages.



Faith is a matter of the heart, the soul, rather than the intellect or brain. A child's faith is deeply simple and
unintellectual, yet that faith is held up as an example for us. An infant knows his mother, her voice, her smell, and her

touch. The infant can explain none of this, but none doubt that baby knows mom. Blessed is the mind too small for
doubt.



Despite these truths, God commands us to train our minds as well as our hearts. Paul says this in Ephesians 4: “And he

gave the apostles, the prophets, the evangelists, the shepherds and teachers,12 to equip the saints for the work of
ministry, for building up the body of Christ, 13 until we all attain to the unity of the faith and of the knowledge of the

Son of God, to mature manhood, to the measure of the stature of the fullness of Christ, 14 so that we may no longer
be children, tossed to and fro by the waves and carried about by every wind of doctrine, by human cunning, by

craftiness in deceitful schemes.”



Build up your minds with us these coming Sundays, brothers and sisters! Sunday School begins 

Pastor Fremer's 
Message

pastorfremer@gmail.com
Sunday school begins

September 18th. 




9:15am



Elder's Report



PRESCHOOL NEWS
Teacher: Mrs. Marilyn Heinemann September 2022

WELCOME
PRESCHOOLERS

Emory, Mason,
Rylan, Willa.




IT'S PLAY TIME!
The kids love
the train set. 

WE ARE
LEARNING HOW
GOD CREATED
THE WORLD. 



Christian Women's Fellowship begins
Monday, September 12th at 6:30pm.

All women are invited to attend. 

Men's Club begins Tuesday,
September 6th at 7:00pm. All men

are invited to attend. 

Hands for Hope meets
September  7th at 10:00am. We

would love some new
members. If you crochet or knit
we would love you to join us. 

Quilters begin Monday, September 12th at
1-4pm. All women are invited to attend. 



You are invited to join our groups at Trinity

anytime throughout the year.



         Scott and Linda Plocar                              Susie Sixel
          Tabor Lutheran Church                           St. Paul Lutheran Church, 
          Mountain, WI.                                                  Sheboygan Falls, WI.                                  

         Jean Hiebing                                                      Judy Luecke
         New Life Community Church                Trinity Lutheran church, 
         Plymouth, WI                                                      Cable, WI.

                                     

Kennedy McKenzie
Liermann

Kennedy McKenzie Liermann
was born on June 3, 2022 and

was baptized on Sunday,
August 28th, 2022. Her parents
are Christopher Liermann and

Whitney Barnes. 
Pastor Fremer officiated. 

TravelingTravelingBulletinsBulletins

Special Offering



The special offering for September is
Bethesda Lutheran home.



The Bethesda Lutheran Home exists to enhance the
lives of people with intellectual and developmental
disabilities through services that share the good

news of Jesus Christ. 

Final Opportunity to register is Tuesday, September 13.
There is still time to join us on September 18th. RSVP today

for the 2022 Sheboygan Lutheran Fiesta today at 
920-550-1003 or at hispanicmission.org.  Don’t miss the

fun, fellowship, wonderful fiesta lunch, as we hear stories
of God’s work through our Hispanic mission partnership.
We will worship together in both Spanish and English.  

SCRIPSCRIPSCRIP


SCRIP IS SOLD BEFORE ANDSCRIP IS SOLD BEFORE ANDSCRIP IS SOLD BEFORE AND
AFTER WORSHIP SERVICES.AFTER WORSHIP SERVICES.AFTER WORSHIP SERVICES.   





SCRIP HAS HELP PAID FORSCRIP HAS HELP PAID FORSCRIP HAS HELP PAID FOR
MANY PROJECTS HERE ATMANY PROJECTS HERE ATMANY PROJECTS HERE AT

TRINITY.TRINITY.TRINITY.   





SCRIP ARE GIFT CARDS FROMSCRIP ARE GIFT CARDS FROMSCRIP ARE GIFT CARDS FROM
AREA BUSINESSES THAT YOUAREA BUSINESSES THAT YOUAREA BUSINESSES THAT YOU
PURCHASE HERE. YOU USEPURCHASE HERE. YOU USEPURCHASE HERE. YOU USE
THE SCRIP CARD AS YOURTHE SCRIP CARD AS YOURTHE SCRIP CARD AS YOUR

PAYMENTPAYMENTPAYMENT   

September 18th following the late service.
Lookinng for volunteers to do face painting at

the picnic.  

Picnic







Sept. 8

8am Kaitlyn Koenig  10:30am Sam Parnitzke

Sept. 18

8am Greyson Reiss 10:30am Matthew
Schukow
Sept. 25

8am Macey Schueler  10:30am Joey Senkbeil

Sept. 18
Jim Post

Sept. 25                Craig Lallensack

Sept. 1-11

Wendy Forward, Debbie Henschel

Sept. 12-25

Viki Grunewald, Donna Wolf
Sept. 26

Margie Born, Anne McCraw



Acolyte

Greeters

Video Operators

Altar Guild

8:00am  Ushers-   Team 3     
                  10:30am ushers - Team 6

     
          8 :00am - Aaron Kuhlow  10:30am - Jim Post

Users

 Elders

Flowers/Bulletin/Newsletter
September 11
The altar flowers are from Dan & Connie Bitter to
celebrate Brandon's birthday. Happy Birthday
Brandon. God's blessings to you. 

September 25
The altar flowers are given from Dale and Linda Hopf
in honor of their 44th wedding anniversary. Happy
Anniversary Dale and Linda. To God be the glory!

The tall pedestal flowers are from Grandpa and
Grandma Schorer in celebration of Josh Schorer's 
 birthday. Happy birthday Josh. God's richest
blessings to you . 

The small pedestal flowers are given from Dan and
Connie Bitter in celebration of Reed's 8th birthday.
Happy Birthday Reed. The Lord's blessings to you on
your special day. 

The bulletin for September 18th is from Michael
and Linda Senkbeil in honor of their 43rd wedding
anniversary. Happy Anniversary Michael and Linda. To
God be the glory!

The bulletin for September 25th is from Geri
Brendel in honor of Larry Brendel.

The September Newsletter is sponsored by
Michael and Linda Senkbeil in honor of their 43rd
wedding anniversary. 

 

Schedules

Sept. 8

8am Jan and Deb Grunewald 
10:30am Dick and Lee Schoessow 
Sept. 18

8am Dale and Donna Bitter 
10:30am Nathan and Jennie Cassity

Sept. 25

   8am Betty Butler 10:30am Kathy Schmid



Confessing Christ for the Next Generation
Mission work is the core of what the church is and does. After all, “the Son of Man came to seek and to
save the lost” (Luke 19:10). And He continues to seek and save the lost through His bride, the church. 

There was a time when “mission” brought up exotic images of missionaries sharing the Gospel with natives
in far-away lands. We still do that, but today those far-away lands are sending God’s people here to share

the Gospel, too! 
We are pleased to use resources from our congregations to reach out in the name of Jesus to people all over

our District. Rural, suburban, urban: we have it all in the SWD. Immigrants from Africa and Asia,
Hispanic friends from dozens of nations, the incarcerated and the deaf…we have been given opportunities
to reach them with the precious Gospel. We are privileged to support SWD congregations in their outreach

efforts, and we are honored to resource ministries on their behalf. For a more detailed description of the
current ministries that your District mission dollars support, explore our mission partnerships.

Together we are seeing the mission field surrounding us and, in witness of the gospel, we are impacting our
changing and diverse communities.









